Re: AB 923 (Ramos) Governments State-Tribal Consultation: Training – Support 
We are adding our support for AB 923, which would establish a formal government-to-government (G2G) consultation process for the State of California and California's Native American Tribes, to have meaningful discussions on the development of state government policies, processes, programs, and projects that have tribal implications. 
During 2019, Governor Newsom reaffirmed the State’s commitment the 2011 Executive Order B-10-11, requiring the Governor’s Tribal Advisor and the Administration to engage in government-to-government consultation with California Native American Tribes. This consultation has been helpful to Native American tribes in providing information during crises, and developing policies reflective of the needs of tribes and their members.
However at certain State agency levels, in the formulation and implementation of policies and practices, there still persists inadequate attention and consideration to the unique needs of Native American communities. This is most evident for example during the response to occasional natural disasters, such as droughts, wildfires, earthquakes and most recently the Covid pandemic. The absence or inadequacy of  responsiveness, with respect to timely information sharing, resources and assistance, too often has left Native American communities in needless distress.

Tribes are integral and vital members of Native American communities, and traditionally have contributed to various needs for economic prosperity, including housing, jobs development and training, healthcare, and emergency response. Furthermore, Tribes are generally located in rural areas, and the services provided by Tribes often alleviate some of the burden placed on non-Native governments' budgets and services.

With respect to the increasing attention among businesses and governments to matters of justice, equity, diversity and inclusion, Native Americans seemingly have not been included in fair enough consideration in conversations. Within State agencies, Tribes deserve and have earned the right to have a seat at the table, and further should be integrated into the fabric of State government. Tribes are best suited to represent the particular needs of Native American communities during policy deliberations and consultations at State agency levels.
In brief, AB 923 would encourage the State and its agencies to consult on a  government-to-government basis with federally recognized and, with non-federally recognized tribes, in order to allow tribal officials the opportunity to provide meaningful input in the development of policies, processes, programs, and  projects that have tribal implications. Additionally, the Bill would require designated State officials to complete specified training that includes training elements educating on tribal sovereignty, jurisdiction, and form. 
For reasons including the above, we support AB 923. 
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